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ILLINOIS HEALTH FACILITIES AND SERVICES REVIEW BOARD 

TRANSMITTED ELECTRONICALLY 
 
March 3, 2025 
 
James Kokaska 
Vice President, Planning, Design, & Construction 
Advocate Health and Hospitals Corporation 
James.kokaska@aah.org 
 
Myndee Balkan 
Director, Health Facilities Planning 
Advocate Health and Hospitals Corporation 
Myndee.balkan@aah.org 
 
Re: COMPLETION OF PERMIT AND FINAL REALIZED COST 
 PERMIT: #23-021 – Advocate Christ Medical Center   

PERMIT HOLDERS:  Advocate Health and Hospitals Corporation (dba Advocate Christ 
Medical Center) and Aurora Health Inc, Advocate Health, Inc. 

 
Dear Mr. Kokaska and Ms. Balkan: 
 
The Staff of the Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board (“State Board”) has 
received the permit completion report for the abovementioned permit in a letter dated February 
27, 2025. Our records will be updated to show that the permit was completed on November 1, 
2025, the day you identified in your correspondence as the day the permit was completed.  The 
permit had a final realized cost of $14,004,186. The permit holders are not required to take 
further action regarding the Illinois Health Facilities Planning Act. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact my staff at (217)782-3516. 
 
Sincerely,  
 

 
 
John P. Kniery 
Administrator 
Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board  
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